Call Committee Updates as of 3/25/2024:[image: ]

· David shared February updates with church council on 3/10.
· David shared February updates with congregation on 3/31. 
· The NALC pastoral needs, vacancy list has not been updates since 3/10. 
· There are 7 congregational vacancies in North Carolina seeking full-time pastors.   
· The Call Committee met on 3/14 and discussed the following topics:	
· Completed three preliminary interviews since the first of the year with potential pastors.  
· [bookmark: _Hlk160870281]After reviewing our notes, rating documents, and discussing sermon feedback, the committee decided not to move forward with secondary interviews with these pastors. 
· David shared this information with all three pastors and Pastor Shelly
· Pastor Keith has shared another pastor’s name that David will research and potentially contact. 
· Brittney has updated our congregational profile listing Cam as council president. 
· We’re having some issues getting it loaded up due to the size of the document.
· As soon as we get it loaded, we’ll share it with Pastor Shelly so she can highlight our church on the monthly Vacancy List. 
· Shared what is happening with 40 DITW and how Daniel and the group leading this initiative believes this will help bring our congregation together seeking God’s Word.
· We continue to work with Haley to get our website set up so members can easily navigate to call committee information that includes both the written and video profile, and Call Committee statue reports.   
· Thanks to our prayer team for keeping us focused on prayer as we continue to seek our new pastor that God has already selected to lead His people at Christiana!! Thanks Jim and Linda Duncan for your guidance and leadership with this team! 

Lord, we continue to pray for patience, guidance and direction as we search for the pastor you are calling to Christiana!  
Yours in Christ!
David Preslar<><				
Call Committee Chair
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